Lewis-Palmer D-38 Board of Education, Feb. 19

Board discusses technology strategy, budget projections, parental concerns

By Harriet Halbig

The Board of Education of Lewis-Palmer D-38 discussed changes in its technology resources, a new position to concentrate on that aspect of the district, a first look at the 2015-16 budget, and some parent concerns at its Feb. 19 meeting.

Instructional technology update Director of Curriculum, Instruction and



Professional Development Sheila Beving said that teachers have noticed that students seem more engaged when working with computers and are more likely to finish their assignments. She showed the board some items created by students with 3D printers and said that she had consulted administrators from neighboring districts on their treatment of this challenge.

Beving said that she had concluded that the district needs to acquire many more devices for student use, and that evaluating the alternatives, creating and implementing a procurement process, and addressing budgeting for this purpose would require time and expertise not now available within the district.

Beving said that, in six months, she would like to have a director of Instructional and Informational Technology. In a year, she would like to see an action plan in place to address budgeting, communications, the district website, and classroom needs.

Assistant Superintendent Cheryl Wangeman said that her office has developed a request for information that will be sent to systems providers.

Director of Personnel and Student Services Bob Foster told the board that a description of the position of director of Instructional and Informational Technology had been prepared. The board approved



Above: Trophy winners from the chess tournament are, from left, Mike Britton, Max Britton, Peter Wise (teacher from Prairie Winds Elementary), Caleb Mooberry, Ryan Locke, Josh Huntzinger, Henry Taylor, Blake Nelson, Annie Qin, Brett Barton, Bryce Elliott, and Keiran Berry. Steve Waldmann, D-38 parent and chess team coach, is in the middle of the back row. Photo by Harriet Halbig.

the position and directed that it be posted on the D-38 Personnel Services website, soliciting applications through March 13.

Budget projections

Wangeman reported that, year to date, the district has added 80 students, will graduate 525 seniors, and add 246 kindergarteners.

She said that district representatives

are continuing to meet with developers to learn of their plans for building in the area, the number of homes, and the price points of those homes, in an effort to anticipate growth in student population.

Wangeman said that the governor would like to increase the per-student funding by \$220 in the coming year, but that in ation alone would require an in-

District 38 Parents: Protect Your Children & Preserve Parental Control

REFUSE SPRING PARCC/CMAS TESTING

- You Have the Right to Refuse -

DID YOU KNOW...

- The new invasive PARCC/CMAS tests opens the door to personal, massive data collection on D38 children with no local oversight allowed.
- The Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers ("PARCC") testing creates a large new student tracking database where your child's sensitive personal information can be released to the federal government and also private companies for marketing and other purposes.
- PARCC tests are owned by a private company, Pearson Education, who profits from your tax dollars.
- In 2010, 26 states were aligned with PARCC. In 2015, over half of the states have opted out due to privacy issues, excessive testing, loss of local control, added costs and other problems
- On February 18, 2015, the Colorado State Board of Education voted to not hold districts liable for the decisions of parents when parents decide not to allow their children to take PARCC. 20 districts
- CMAS and PARCC tests require substantial new costs, at the burden of taxpayers, and result in a significant loss of quality instructional time in the classroom.
- The bottom line is CMAS/PARCC testing & Common Core standards lead to less parental control. The only 'local control' left in these testing mandates lies in parents exercising their right to refuse these tests.



HOW TO TAKE ACTION AND PROTECT YOUR CHILDREN



Download the Refuse to Test Form

at www.commoncorefeeds.com and click on "Documents for Download" and send in to your school principal.

Share this information with other D38 & Colorado parents.

2015 Mountain View Electric Association

At MVEA's Annual Meeting on June 4, 2015 at Palmer Ridge High School in Monument, three directors will be elected to Mountain View Electric Association's (MVEA) Board of Directors from the following districts:

District 1 Limon, Karval, Genoa, and surrounding areas (Incumbent Joe Martin) District 4 Calhan, Peyton, a portion of Black Forest and surrounding areas (Incumbent Milt Mathis)

District 6 Falcon, Cimarron Hills, a portion of Black Forest and surrounding areas (Incumbent Barry Springer)

The procedure for Director Elections & Member Voting is available on MVEA's website at www.mvea.coop.

If you are interested in being a candidate, please contact a member of the nominating committee, (see committee members lower left). A candidate must be a MVEA member and reside in the district where there is a vacancy. Before applying, please contact either MVEA office at 719-775-2861 or 719-495-2283 to verify your district.

A member may also petition for nomination. Petitions and procedures are available at the Limon Headquarters, 1655 5th St., Limon; or at the Falcon Operations Center, 11140 E. Woodmen Rd, Falcon, or online at www.mvea.coop Petitions must be signed by 15 members of MVEA and returned to either MVEA office by 5:30 p.m., Monday, April 20, 2015.

District 1 Steve Burgess PO Box 383 Limon, CO 80828 719-775-2262

District 4 Byrel Woolsey 824 Golden Street Calhan, CO 80808 719-347-2750

District 6 Richard Ayer 12558 Meridian Road Elbert, CO 80106 719-495-4842

NOMINATING COMMITTEE A candidate questionnaire must be completed for either nomination by the committee or nomination by petition. This questionnaire can be found on MVEA's website or you may pick one up at either office. If you have questions, please contact a member of the nominating committee. Candidate questionnaires must be received by the nominating committee by 5:30 p.m., Tuesday, April 7, 2015 for the committee's consideration. If you are petitioning for nomination, the candidate questionnaire must be submitted to either Association office with your petition no later than 5:30 p.m., Monday, April 20, 2015.



Limon Headquarters

1655 5th Street Limon, CO 80828 (719)775-2861

Falcon Operations Center 11140 E. Woodmen Road Falcon, CO 80831 (719)495-2283

D38 Parents for Parental Control / Stop Common Core